
Chair Youakim, committee members good morning, my name is Matt Shaver I am a
teacher and the Policy Director at EdAllies. Thank you for the opportunity to testify on
the PELSB bill.

I want to start by again saying that my organization supports the change required by
OSEP and agreed to by MDE to limit Tier 1 SPED licenses to 3 years which is in this bill
on lines 4.20-4.21 of HF 4361.

Our concerns are with the additional new application requirements related to Tier 1 and
2 special education licensure.

While we do not object to the spirit of the language—providing mentorship and
professional development to support the growth of educators in this field—we are
concerned with the implications of the language as currently drafted.

First, it is duplicative. All Tier 1 and Tier 2 teachers are already required by law to
receive on the job PD and Mentorship while they have their license (121A.181 Subd. 6;
122A.182 Subd. 7).

Second, the language as drafted implies that candidates must demonstrate PD and
mentorship in order to get an initial license (note the proposed language creates a
Subd.1a. in 122A.181 and 122A.182; which are application requirements, not renewal
requirements which are in Subd. 3.), meaning prospective teachers somehow have to
get PD that is both high quality and intensive (4.15, 5.10), but not necessarily in any
specified subject, which then has to have a positive and lasting impact on classroom
instruction (4.16, 5.11) before they have even been hired by the district to teach.

We believe it is important that the language of the law captures the intent of
policymakers, while avoiding confusion or potential barriers.

PD and mentorship are important to offer during employment, or even as a potential
requirement for licensure renewal, but not for an initial license--a standard that would be
written into law yet not possible to meet.

It’s unlikely that this new language will lead to a better trained or higher quality
workforce, but could mean fewer teachers working with students with disabilities and
higher caseloads for those that remain.

We urge legislators to make the proposed language clearer in statute or authorize
PELSB to do rulemaking on these new application requirements. Thank you for your
time today.

Sincerely,
Matt Shaver
Policy Director - EdAllies

https://www.revisor.mn.gov/statutes/cite/122A.181
https://www.revisor.mn.gov/statutes/cite/122A.182







